
 
 
September 18, 2013 

 
 

Subj : Notification on stoppage of plant operations due to labor union strike  
 
To :  The President 
 The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 
 
Thai Rayon Public Company Limited (“the Company”) regret to inform you that our labor union 
has gone on strike since this afternoon after giving a notice of the same on 17th September 
2013 at 15.00 hours. The Company and labor union have been negotiating their respective 
demands since early June 2013 without conclusion of the same so far. As our manufacturing 
operations include handling of hazardous operations, the Company considered it appropriate in 
the interest of safety and environment to notify our intention to declare a lock out at 12.00 hrs. 
on 18th September 2013.    
 
The Company would like to inform you that due to this, the Company is unable to continue our 
production and sales operations. The Company is in the process of negotiation with labor union 
and in engagement with labor authorities for resolution of labor demands so that the Company 
can resume the plant operations as soon as possible. 
 
The Company will update you on the final situation. 
 
Please be informed accordingly. 
 
Yours Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Pramod Khandelwal 
AVP (Finance & Commercial) 
 
 
CC:  Listed Company Department 

  The Securities and Exchange Commission 


